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Thank you for inviting Chamber of Commerce and Industry of Western Australia (CCI) to 
contribute to the Sustainable Health Review. 

CCI believes that to develop a more sustainable, patient centred health system in WA the 
State Government should: 

• Restrain growth in the health budget as a high priority;
• Bring the cost of delivering WA public health services down to the national cost

benchmark, known as the Projected Average Cost (PAC);
• Consult with the Commonwealth government to redirect funding towards Transitional

Care Places to reduce strain on hospital bed occupancy;
• Allow better sharing of digital hospital records with GPs and encourage West

Australians to sign up to 'My Health Record';
• Promote a greater use of Telehealth and other technologies; and
• Curtail the growth of private patients being treated in public hospitals.

The WA health budget accounted for more than half of recurrent expenditure growth over the 
last three years, with more than half of the health budget comprised of wages and benefits. 
Health wages have been a significant driver of expenditure growth in the overall WA state 
budget in recent years and further growth must be restrained if the budget is to be repaired. 

The Government has stated it will honour existing negotiated wage agreements, however CCI 
believes they should consider reviewing health agreements for opportunities to align current 
market conditions with negotiated outcomes. In instances where negotiated benefits are 
increasing out of line with current market conditions, they should be reconsidered. CCI 
believes this is entirely consistent with the McGowan Government's public sector wages policy 
which freezes the pay for politicians, judges, magistrates, councillors and some bureaucrats 
for the next four years. 

In the long-term, the State Government should aim to bring the cost of delivering WA public 
health services down to the national cost benchmark, known as the Projected Average Cost 
(PAC). The 2016-17 Economic and Fiscal Outlook highlights that the cost of delivering health 
services in WA is 17.8 per cent higher than the PAC, with this difference driven primarily by 
higher wages and salaries growth in WA compared to other states. 
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